Charter Review Committee
DRAFT: Meeting Minutes, Thursday, July 21, 2011

I. Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by David Long, Chair.
II. Roll Call:  The following members were present:  Robert Ullrich, Julio DiGiando, Sav Rebecchi, Susan Little David Long, and Michael Schnack.  Absent: Daniel Wright.
III. New Business:

A. Approval of Minutes

· Approval of Minutes:  July 14, 2011:   Approved 6 – 0.
B. Recommendation to Town Council
1. FTM/ Budget Process
· The committee will recommend no changes to the FTM process.  The committee found no other methods for budget approval that would be readily adoptable by Jamestown, and with limited time could not develop alternate methods.

· Rebecchi provided documentation from the November 2002 Charter Review Committee recommended changes regarding Town Meetings – the language approved by the voters contained the following language which was not transposed to the Town Charter:  “Shall the Charter be amended to require that for any motion which seeks to increase or decrease any single (emphasis added) appropriation recommended by the Council…”  Rebecchi believes that this language allows for line item changes by the electorate at the FTM.  Schnack countered that although the language is clear in the Charter, the language and section may not be legal based on the intent of Section 103, Form of Government, which states that “all powers of the town shall be vested in an elected town council”.  Supporting examples were provided by both sides of the argument.
The committees’ consensus was that although this argument is interesting, it is beyond the charge and scope of the committee.   The issue needs legal review and more investigation by the council to clarify.  The committees’ recommendation to the Council is to review the language to determine whether or not line item changes voted at the FTM are legal and binding on the Council.

· The committee will recommend that the Council determine whether the Board of Canvassers has the authority to enlist volunteers to assist with voting at the FTM.

· The committee recommends that the Council review recent proposed legislation regarding FTM’s falling under the jurisdiction of RI General Laws/ Elections.

2. Recall/ Referenda

· The committee recommends no recall/ referendum changes.  Various examples of counterproductive recall efforts were provided.

C. Communication:

IV. Other Administrative Issues, as needed.

· Meeting scheduled for 7/28/11 for final approval of correspondence of recommendations to Council.
V. Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM

Next meeting scheduled for 7/28/11, 6:00 PM, Rosamond A. Tefft Council Chambers.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Michael Schnack, Secretary
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